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PALISADES CHARTER HIGH SCHOOL 

BOARD OF TRUSTEE’S MEETING 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

NOVEMBER 17, 2011 

 

Community Meeting – PCHS held a community forum for neighbors facilitated by Assistant Principal 

Russ Howard on November 2. The following concerns and solutions were addressed at this meeting: 

 

1. Lights on the football field - Neighbors requested that all permit holders adhere to the times 

allotted on their permits. PCHS will enforce the expectation to shut off lights with all permit 

holders. In addition, the lights will be set on an automatic timer to ensure that they are shut off 

by 10:00pm at the latest and earlier if there is no activity on the field.  

 

2. Noise from school events - It was suggested that Pali post a calendar of practice times and events 

on the school website and provide notification via email newsletters and other postings. 

 

3. Publication of times that the athletic track is available for public use – PCHS will post these times 

on the website and in other community publications. 

 

4. System to notify the community of school events – PCHS will provide information about school 

events to the community via email, the school website, and community publications when 

possible.  

 

5. Signage on the Sunset Boulevard fence – PCHS will adhere to Community Council regulations of 

no more than four signs on this corner at one time.  

 

6. El Medio gate use and neighborhood parking - Neighbors expressed concerns about additional 

traffic and noise in the neighborhood since this gate was opened at the beginning of the school 

year. Although opening the gate has improved the drop-off and pick-up traffic around the school, 

some neighbors feel that this has had a negative impact on the surrounding areas. Since the 

opening of school in September, PCHS has posted a staff member at the El Medio gate in the 

morning and afternoon. PCHS is working to involve LA police with the school to patrol the area. 

Students who create disturbances will continue to receive school consequences and when 

appropriate will be ticketed by police. The school‟s goal is to create more parking on campus to 

reduce the number of students who are parking in surrounding neighborhoods.  

 

Council of Councils - Chairpersons of each of the PCHS five governing committees will meet monthly 

to discuss key initiatives in their respective committees for the purpose of keeping all committees 

informed and to address areas of overlap. Topics identified for future discussion include reviewing all 

committee bylaws to develop consistency among committees. Other topics for future discussion include 

procedures for proposing and approving new courses, planning for prioritizing future expenditures 

associated with textbooks and technology, addressing the early start proposal for 2012-2013, and review 

of “priority scheduling” regulations. 

 



Professional Learning Community (PLC) focus – PCHS PLC‟s are working toward the annual goals 

set for this year. Department chairs provided input on the goals at the November Department Chair 

meeting and discussed the support their departments need to accomplish these objectives. The PLC 

goals are: 

PLCs in English Language Arts, Foreign Language, Math, Science, and Social Studies will meet the following 

goals: 

1. All instructors will be within a two-week window of a PLC pacing plan as verified by the 

administration four times this year.  Each PLC pacing plan can be skill and/or content driven; 

 

2. Create a minimum of 3 common assessments (formative or summative) to be administered by each 

instructor in a PLC verified by administration via Mastery Manager reports.  Common 

assessment must contain identified standards and performance levels to determine student 

proficiency; 

 

3. Analyze student work/data for 3 common assessments as verified by administration via PLC 

submission of student work/data analysis worksheets; 

 

4. Participate at least one time in the R&R (re-teaching and reassessing) program as verified by 

administration via R&R data; and 

 

5. Submit a consistent grading policy outlining how grades will be determined in a PLC based on 

student common assessments and homework.  PLC grading policies will be submitted to the 

administration by June 2012 for implementation next fall. 

 

PLCs in Physical Education, Technical Education, and VAPA will meet the following goals: 

1. Create a minimum of 2 common assessments (formative or summative) to be administered by each 

instructor in a PLC verified by administration via Mastery Manager reports.  Common 

assessments must contain identified ELA/Math standards and performance levels to determine 

student proficiency; and 

 

2. Analyze student work/data for 2 common assessments as verified by administration via PLC 

submission of student work/data analysis worksheets. 

 

School schedule for 2012-2013 – LAUSD has decided to proceed with implementation of a District-

wide Early Start Instructional Calendar for the 2012-2013 school year. The LAUSD Board voted a 

second time to make this change at last week‟s meeting. All students in grades K-12 will continue with a 

two-semester instructional calendar. Under the District-wide Early Start Instructional Calendar, the first 

day of instruction will be August 14, 2012 and the last day of instruction will be June 4, 2013. LAUSD 

reports that for the first time in decades, almost the entire school district will be on one calendar. PCHS 

is currently investigating the feasibility of adopting this calendar to be in alignment with other schools in 

the charter complex.  

 

Human Resources Update – PCHS has posted the position of the Aquatics Director. Brooke King is 

currently serving as the interim Aquatics Director. In addition, Nikki Washington will be filling the 

Human Resources Director position pending Board approval.  
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COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING - NOVEMBER 17, 2011 

 

Website Update Subcommittee Report 

Committee members recommend that the Pali homepage should be simple, with rotating graphics 

(photos) and a horizontal drop-down menu (see archer.org as an example).  The current look is too busy 

and contains too much information.  Amount of change possible and style template availability will 

depend on cost and available funding, and who hosts Pali‟s website.   

 

Pali Video Creation 

There was an initial discussion regarding creation of a Pali video that can be used to showcase Pali to 

the community.  Committee members thought several areas to cover are: student life and student 

freedom, school safety, school diversity, academic offerings, college admission and matriculation. The 

Committee is planning to work with Mr. Passan‟s video production class to produce this video. 

 

Board Chair Response to Public Speaker Email Template 

It was thought that the Board chair acknowledge each public speaker in an email.  Members 

brainstormed about what should be included: speaker‟s name, email address, subject of public speech, 

follow-up, if any.  This will be worked on at the next meeting.   
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POLICY COMMITTEE REPORT TO THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING – NOVEMBER 17, 2011 

 

 

Overnight Field Trip Policy-Revision of Current Policy 

 

Ms. Monica Iannessa, AP Admissions, Attendance, and Student Welfare, presented a revision of the 

PCHS Field Trip Policy which was adopted by the Board of Directors in June 2007.  The 2007 policy 

did not have a special overnight field trips section and one is needed since there are several regularly-

occurring, school-sponsored, overnight field trips (Marching Band is campus organization that has 

overnight field trips when the Band competes in out-of-area competitions.)  The Committee will be 

working with Ms. Iannessa to craft the Overnight Field Trip Policy.  Discussion and revision of the 

policy will continue at the December 2011 meeting. 

 

Sports Teams Policy – proposed 

 

Ms. Sue Pascoe, Pali parent, presented her Sports Team Policy proposal.  She is advocating for an easily 

accessed and comprehensive sports team policy description that can be posted to the website that covers: 

team tryout rules, head coach qualifications, selection and duties, team discipline, team fundraising, 

student athlete academic qualification requirements, class scheduling accommodations for student 

athletes, planning for participation in college sports, concern and complaint protocol, and end-of-year 

feedback on team experience.  Mr. Russel Howard, AP Athletics, Discipline, and Student Activities, 

informed the Committee that much of the proposed policy is already PCHS policy concerning sports.  

He said that the information covered in the proposed Sports Teams Policy is not found in one single 

place and compared current policy with the proposed policy.  Discussion of the proposed policy will 

continue at the December 2011 meeting.  The Committee will be working with Mr. Howard and Athletic 

Director Mr. John Achen to craft the Sports Team Policy. 
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Subject:  Necessity of Public Hearing for Receipt of Tier III State Categorical Funding 

When the 2009 – 10 State Budget was enacted funding was cut for a number of categorical programs, as 

well as the Categorical Block Grant.  In exchange, the State allowed districts and charter schools the 

flexibility to use some of these previously restricted funds for unrestricted general programming through 

the 2012 – 13 school year.   These programs were arrayed into three “tiers” with each tier receiving a 

different treatment for funding reductions and spending flexibility. 

Special education is in Tier I, with no cuts and no flexibility transfers.  A number of categorical 

programs not available to charter schools are included in Tier II, with cuts but not flexibility.  Tier III 

programs are subject to budget cuts and there is flexibility in their use.  Beginning in 2009 – 10, the use 

of these funds is completely unrestricted and at the direction of the Governing Board. 

In addition, part of the 2009 – 10 State Budget enacted, ABX4 2, references that a public hearing is 

required “as a condition of receipt of funds for Tier III categorical programs.”  The consequence of not 

conducting the public hearing is the loss of all Tier III funds, regardless of how they are expended.  The 

key elements of the public hearing are: 

 At a regular scheduled open meeting, the Governing Board convenes a hearing 

 The Governing Board takes testimony from the public 

 The hearing is closed and the Governing Board discusses the proposed use of the funding 

 The Governing Board approves or disapproves the proposed use of funding from the 39 

programs identified in Section 42605 of the Education Code 

 

Below are listed the programs for which the school receives funding in this group, along with the 

estimated amount for 2011 – 12 and the proposed use of the funds: 

Program Resource 

Budgeted 

2011 – 2012 

amount 

Proposed Use of Funds 

Art / Music Block Grant 6760 $36,286.00 
Continued expenditure for Art and 

Music Programs (Included in IMA) 

CAHSEE Intervention 7055 $21,747.00 
Continues expenditure for CAHSEE 

intervention 

Counselors, GR. 7 – 12 7080 $147,486.00 Maintain support for counselors 

Targeted Instructional 

Improvement Block Grant 
7394  $217,734.00 

Continued support of teachers in 

Magnet Program (Grades 11-12) 

 

It is our recommendation that the Governing Board approve the continued use of these funds in 

accordance with their original purposes. 
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Proposed Community-Wide “Standards of Behavior” Policy 
Draft   

  
“Good behavior is a necessary condition for effective teaching to take place."  

   (Education Observed 5 - DES 1987) 
 

The Governing Body of Palisades Charter High School accepts this principle and 
seeks to create a school environment that encourages and reinforces good 

behavior. Furthermore, it is acknowledged that society expects good behavior as 
an important outcome of the educational process. 

 
Objectives: 

• To define acceptable standards of behavior, known as the Code of Conduct. 
• To create an environment that encourages and reinforces good behavior. 

• To encourage consistency of response to both positive and negative behavior. 
• To promote self-esteem, self-discipline and positive relationships. 

• To ensure that the school's expectations, strategies and mission are widely 

known and understood. 
• To encourage the involvement of all stakeholders in the implementation and 

practice of this policy. 
 

Standards of Behavior: 
In seeking to define acceptable standards of behavior or a Code of Conduct, it is 

acknowledged that these represent ultimate goals and must encompass the basic 
principles of honesty, respect, consideration and responsibility Thus the school has 

a central role in the children's social and moral development just as it does in their 
academic development. As we measure academic achievement in terms of 

progress and development over time, so we measure standards of behavior in 
terms of the children's developing ability to conform to our behavioral goals. 

 
School Ethos: 

Critical to teaching acceptable standards of behavior is creating an environment of 

mutual respect and consideration.  It is the adults’ responsibility to model high 
standards of behavior, both in their dealings with the children and with each other, 

as their example has an important influence. 
 

As adults, we should aim to: 
• Create a positive climate with realistic expectations. 

• Promote, through example, honesty, courtesy, and mutual respect. 
• Provide a caring and effective learning environment that encourages students to 

seek help, challenge themselves, ask questions and achieve academic 
success. 



• Encourage relationships based on kindness, respect and understanding of the 

needs of others. 
• Emphasize the importance of being valued as an individual. 

• Ensure fair treatment for all regardless of age, gender, race, ability and 
disability. 

• Demonstrate appreciation for the efforts and contribution of all. 
 

Sanctions: 
Although rewards are central to the encouragement of good behavior, realistically 

there is a need for sanctions to register the disapproval of unacceptable behavior 
and to protect the security and stability of the school community. In an 

environment where respect is central, loss of respect, or disapproval, is a powerful 
punishment. 

Sanctions must be applied according to the following guidelines: 
• It must be clear why the sanction is being applied. 

• It must be made clear what changes in behavior are required to avoid future 

punishment. 
• Group punishment should be avoided as it breeds resentment. 

• There should be a clear distinction between minor and major offenses. 
• It should be clear that it is the behavior, rather than the person, that is being 

sanctioned. 
 

Communication and Parental Partnership: 
We give high priority to clear communication within the school and to a positive 

partnership with parents, since these are crucial in promoting and maintaining 
high standards of behavior.  The Code of Conduct will be clearly communicated 

throughout the school community.  Students, parents and staff will be asked to 
sign a contract that ensures their understanding and commitment to the Code. 

 
When a child’s behavior causes concern, it is important that his or her parents and 

counselor be made aware of those concerns and of the steps being taken in 

response. The classroom teacher is key in this process of communication and has 
the initial responsibility for the child's welfare.  Concerns must be communicated 

to the student’s counselor early so that strategies can be adopted before more 
formal steps are required. 

 
A positive partnership with parents is crucial to building trust and developing a 

common approach to behavioral expectations and strategies for dealing with 
problems.  The school will clearly communicate policy and expectations to parents. 

Where behavior is causing concern, parents will be informed at an early stage and 
given an opportunity for further discussion.  Classroom teachers and counseling 

staff will involve parents in developing strategies for addressing behavioral 
concerns. 












